
 

 

 

 

 
 

Date: Friday 15th November 2024 

    Edition 7 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Every fortnight, we will be sending home a ‘Friday Flyer’. This is an opportunity for us to communicate and 
share all the wonderful things that have happened and are upcoming. 
 
Our value for November is ‘Thoughtfulness’. This week saw the launch of Anti-bullying week. It is a national 
initiative, and we have delivered the ‘Choose Respect’ theme delivered through our whole-school Assembly, 
PSHCE and other lessons.   
 
At Stannard School, we do not tolerate bullying in any form. More information below! 
 
At Stannard School, we understand the importance of reading. Each child has a reading book that matches 
their reading age. Staff are also on week two of a six-week enhanced phonics training programme, based on 
Read Write Inc. I have been impressed at how engaged our pupils are with their phonics assessments and also 
how good reading is across our school.  
 
I am pleased to say that our pupils are engaging in the points-for-prizes scheme! 
As headteacher, I have special privilege to award double points for exceptional acts that showcase our school 
motto: 

 
Recent examples that have earned pupils’ double points include: 

• Picking up objects a teacher dropped 
• Holding the door open 
• Raising money for charity 

 
This week’s edition sees the launch of a new feature entitled ‘New Facilities’. This week’s feature is the Trim 
Trail! Also, in November we are also hosting our first coffee morning for Parents and Carers! 
 
And remember, if you need to talk with us, please do contact us via the class teacher and we will endeavour 
to support you. The term dates for 2024-2025 are at the end of this Friday Flyer. 
Best wishes, 
Michael Davis 
 
Headteacher 



Improved Communications between School and Parents & Carers 

Calls home 

Staff have recently had training to improve the quality and detail provided when communicating home. The 
vast majority of our communication with parents & carers is via telephone and extremely positive in nature. 
Following a recent internal audit, calls home will be made once a week from the class teacher and will 
endeavour to showcase all of the positives noted and areas for development.  

There may be times when additional calls may be made; this will be the exception rather than the rule. In 
some instances, the headteacher may join the class teacher on a call with additional information.  

Coffee morning 

Stannard Coffee morning will take place on the last Friday of every month 9am – 9.45am. 

This is a chance to meet with other parents & carers and will be hosted by a member of the Senior Leadership 
Team. 

All welcome! 

 

Parent and Carer coffee mornings are an opportunity to meet the Headteacher and other parents and carers 

New Facilities Feature 

Over the coming weeks, exciting new parts of the school will be revealed… 

New Trim Trail at Stannard School 

We are delighted to announce a new Trim Trail at Stannard. Pupils can access this regularly throughout the 
day, including breaktimes, lunchtimes and sensory breaks. The feedback from pupils is really positive. This 
apparatus helps our pupils improve vestibular balance, social development and teamwork. We would like to 
thank the parents and pupils that made suggestions on what the school needed when we first opened. 

 



 

Pupils at Stannard have their vestibular balance needs met with the new Trim Trail 

 



Antibullying week took place from 11th November till 15th November.  

It started on Monday with our weekly whole-school Assembly and pupils were introduced to the 2024 theme 
of ‘Choose Respect’. This followed on smoothly from the September value of the month of ‘Respect’. 

Pupils were reminded of what is bullying, the types of bullying and the importance of telling a trusted adult. 

At Stannard School, whilst incidents of bulling are thankfully extremely rare, we take it extremely seriously 
and should it occur then a robust investigation and required support will be undertaken, involving the Senior 
Leadership Team.  

In the event that a child is, or a child is suspected of being bullied, then a comprehensive approach is taken 
to resolve the situation.  

Follow up work will then be undertaken, through: 

• Assemblies 
• Curriculum approach  
• Tutor time 
• Thought for the Day 
• Discussions with pupils concerned and parents 
• In exceptional circumstances, changes will be made to ensure that any child is made to feel safe.  

 
Remember: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Curriculum Matters! 

Snowdrop Class  

In Snowdrop class the children enjoyed reading ‘The Tiger Who came to Tea’. In maths we focused on 2D 
and 3D shapes. We had a fantastic time using clay to create objects by rolling, pinching, and joining the 
pieces together. It was so messy and fun! 

 

Clay is a popular medium in Snowdrops class. 

Bluebell Class 

In Bluebell class we have enjoyed lessons on the states of matter; learning and gaining skills in using a 
thermometer, making predictions, observations and recording of results. In Maths we have covered 2D-
shapes; learning the different types of triangles and quadrilaterals and safely cutting the shapes. In English we 
are exploring plays and their key features. In Art we are enjoying looking at the sculptures of renowned British 
artists. We even created our own sculptures from their inspiration! In PSHCE we have looked at bullying and 
how it affects others. Posters are being created on how it applies to us in school. 

 

 



 

Bluebell class use lots of experiential learning to access the Key Stage 2 curriculum.                                                                                 

Daffodil class 

Daffodil class have had a great start to the half term and have enjoyed our new topics especially the 
introduction of the Roman Empire in History and composers in music. In English we have been learning about 
the features of plays and are planning our version of the pantomime Aladdin. In maths and science, we have 
been learning about fractions, decimals and the properties of different materials through exploring feely boxes 
and the outside elements. In RE and PSHE we have been thinking about others and learning about supporting 
each other’s mental health to prevent bullying and using our first aid skills to support one another in an 
emergency. In forest school we have been caring for creatures that hibernate and choosing our own recipes 
for cooking time. As always, we have had lots of fun outside and using our senses to explore slime and potions 
in golden time. 

                                                               

                                      Daffodil class have embraced Anti-bullying week. 
 
Sunflower class  

We’re diving into Week 2 of our Autumn Term with energy and enthusiasm! Here’s a sneak peek at what 
we’re exploring in each subject, designed to engage, educate, and inspire your child. Let’s take a look! 



����� Science 
Our class scientists are working with acids, alkalis, and pH levels, investigating chemical reactions and 
practicing safe lab techniques. This hands-on experience is helping them understand the basics of chemistry. 

�� PHSCE 
This week, we’re focusing on the importance of positive habits. As part of Anti-Bullying Week, we’re 
discussing healthy choices and the dangers of addiction to help students make mindful decisions. 

��� Music 
Our budding musicians are experimenting with rhythm and beat, exploring musical patterns to express 
creativity through sound.  

  �� Geography 
Students are exploring the 
Northern Hemisphere, 
identifying cold climates and 
clothing needed for these 
environments. They’re 
learning to appreciate diverse 
cultures and the ways people 
adapt to their surroundings 

 

����� Art & Design 
We’re delving into sculpture, learning about materials used in 3D art, and being introduced to 
famous sculptors. Each student will soon plan their own mini sculpture! 

🛠🛠 Design & Technology (DT) 
In DT, students are comparing materials based on properties like strength and flexibility, laying the 
groundwork for problem-solving and scientific design. 

 Maths 
This week in Maths, we’re converting between fractions, 
decimals, and percentages and exploring polygons in 
geometry to build foundational skills. 

 English 
Students are discovering the unique structure of plays and 
how they differ from prose. Through acting and dialogue 
writing, they’re building an understanding of drama and 
storytelling. 

 Computing 
Our young web designers are creating simple websites, 
practicing essential tech skills by adding text, images, and 
links. 

 



🇫🇫🇫🇫 French (MFL) 
We’re mastering French basics this term, learning numbers, greetings, and colours to build 
confidence in speaking a new language. 

Pupils in Sunflowers, Stannard School’s KS3 class, have been engaging with the KS3 curriculum. 
 

 
 

Date for your diary! 

 

 

The pupils return to school on Tuesday 19th November. 

There is a staff training day on Monday 18th November. To help you plan for the year, a calendar is available 
on the Stannard School website and on the last page of this edition of the Friday Flyer. 

 
Feature: Helping in the community 

 
 

Appeals 
 
Thank you to those who contributed to the Poppy Appeal and ASJ horse-riding. 
 

                               
 

 
 



School Lunch: 
 

Pupils at Stannard have the opportunity to dine with their peers and staff. The lunch selection is very 
popular. The lunches operate on a three-weekly cycle and is ordered on the day. The lunch menu for 
Autumn 2 is below. This week saw the launch of a new dining space in the brand-new kitchen. In response to 
pupil feedback, this has helped to create two dining areas and reduce noise levels. 
 

 
Pupils get a choice of tasty hot dinners and desserts at Stannard School 



 



SEND / Parents article 
 
As we navigate the first term together, we will be adding a feature for parents to read in each edition of the 
Friday Flyer. This edition will focus on ‘What challenges do autistic people face?’  
 
It is written by Bedford Borough Parent Carer Forum. We hope you find this feature useful! 
 

  
 



  

 



 
 
                                Article produced by Bedford Borough Parent Carer Forum. 
 
 
 
We hope you have found this edition useful! 
Remember, do contact us if you have any concerns or require any further information. 
 
 
Best wishes, 
Michael Davis 
Headteacher 

  



Useful information 

 

 


